

Minutes of CTPO Meeting October 3, 2017

Meeting called to order at 6:05 P.M.

Present at meeting

Chad Davidson, Catherine Caporusso, Jeannie Chang, Lorna Cohen, Carol Currie, Nancy Frese, Barb Harris, Laura Horwitch, Esther Kelly, Melissa Levin, Tracy Meyer, Meghan Rosenfeld, Dana Salzer, Bonnie Schoenberg, Laurie Shults, Tatyana Slater, Jeannette Ward, Ellen Westel, Alison Whitlock, Debbie Wilensky, James Williams

Welcome

All present at introduced themselves

Report from Chad Davidson

Rehearsals for the fall play, *The Good Doctor*, are underway

Tickets will be on sale soon.

Voice lessons have begun.

Choir classes are preparing for Cider and Song which will be on October 24, 2017

Variety show auditions are November 20, 2017

40 students and chaperones went to Hamilton

The spring musical at GBN will be *The Little Mermaid*: show dates and times will be as follows:

- April 26-28, 2018
- Thursday, Friday, and Saturday nights at 7:00 P.M. and Saturday at 2:00 P.M.

IMEA Festival/Lunch

IMEA auditions were Monday, October 2, 2017 — Seven GBN students selected IMEA festival is November 11, 2017, from 7:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. (approximately). The concert will begin at 3:00 P.M. in the CPA.

GBN is hosting the event.

Volunteers will be needed for check in, to serve lunch and sell tickets Students and staff will have three lunch options, which will include drink, chips and apple CTPO will hold a bake sale at the event

Cider and Song

Will be held October 24th in the CPA

Volunteers are needed to supervise refreshments

Alison Whitlock suggested that refreshments might not be needed in the future

Membership

CTPO currently has 120 members

Membership bags are being given to new members

Budget

The 2017-18 Budget was approved unanimously

Bylaws

Revised Bylaws were not voted on at the meeting. Dr. Riggle suggested changes.

Fundraising

Booster Shot Checkbooks are still on sale; the deadline has been extended until all checkbooks are sold. We have about 200 to sell at this point.

Butter braids and fresh fruit sale starts October 16th

Nancy Frese is forming the Open Mic Night committee; a volunteer form was passed around

Treasurer's Report

The current bank balance is \$23,799.33

Minutes from September 2017 Meeting

Minutes were unanimously approved

Marketing and Communication

Ellen Westel will look into setting up an Instagram account for CTPO.

The Good Doctor posters have not yet been received; they will be posted as soon as possible.

Wardrobe

Choir costumes have been distributed

Chorale boys need a shirt, tie and cumber bun (\$40)

Var-Spar boys only need shirt (\$25)

FPP points may be used to purchase costumes or pay for alterations at Sanders Cleaners – apply by using the ling on the www.gbnctpo.com website.

Girls must have pearls and character shoes

Contact Esther Kelly with questions

MAKE SURE YOUR ALTERATIONS ARE DONE BEFORE CIDER AND SONG!

CTPO-sponsored Choir t-shirts were distributed

Concessions

One Acts concessions netted \$40 for CTPO

Show meals

Chairman were not present at the meeting

Banquets

The following individuals have volunteered to assist with the banquets:

- Choir: Melissa Levin, Cheri Kates, Debbie Wilensky, Esther Kelly, Laura Horwitch, Barb Harris
- Theatre: Bonnie Schoenberg, Laura Horwitch, Barb Harris

Scholarship

Thank you notes from Erin Rosenfeld, Emily Chang and Kelsey McDonald were circulated

Miscellaneous

Dave Sievert will continue to take pictures at shows when he is available. Meeting adjourned at 6:40 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Schoenberg CTPO Secretary